Submitted by: Carlotta Lane
Ask Your Environmental Commission:  I’d like to "Go Green" for the Holidays - What do you suggest?

This is a great time of year to "Go Green."  With many social gatherings, gift giving, and new year planning in the background, there are many, simple ways we can make more environmentally friendly choices.  Here are some of our favorites:

Gift giving can be a great way to raise environmental awareness.

We all know by now to try and minimize gift wrap and packaging or to use products (reusable gift bags and wrap) made from recycled paper.  Sending e-invitations, e-cards, online music and video clips, or e-mailing an annual message to family and friends are other "tree-free" ways to spread the holiday cheer.

When thinking of unique presents, by personalizing everyday items with photos or initials (like coffee mugs, water bottles, reusable shopping bags, erasable white boards), you replace a normally disposable item with a reusable, fun to use one.

Looking to purchase environmentally-friendly products or find eco-sensitive businesses?  Visit the National Green Pages online at www.coopamerica.org/pubs/greenpages/. This is a great national resource for all things green.

And don't forget the kids! Children's toys can be battery hogs -- so buy a set of rechargeable batteries for frequently used electronic games, buy rechargeable game controllers, or get "off the grid" and opt for old-fashioned toys and books!  Encourage kids to recycle their "last generation" electronics by purchasing the next new thing from retailers that accept the old item for e-cycling or refurbishment.  Often, these stores will even give discount toward the new purchase.  This brings us to another favorite topic:  

E-Cycling!  Every year, Essex County holds an e-cycling day to in which it will accept old and unwanted electronic and computer and peripheral devices for disposal.  In 2008, this countywide Drop-Off collection will be held in May and November, so watch this space for more details.  

And once the holidays are over, here are two easy "Go Green" items for the top of your "2008 Things to Do" list that will make a Green difference.

Want to reduce the mounds of unwanted catalogs you get in the mail?  Visit the website www.cataloguechoice.org to sign up for a free service that lets you decline unwanted paper catalogs.  You can also stop duplicate mailings of catalogs you do want by calling that company's toll-free number.  

Want to reduce the amount of credit card solicitations and other unwanted mail?  Register with the Direct Marketing Association's Mail Preference Service.  There is a $1 fee and you can download the request form online at www.dmaconsumers.org/consumerassistance.html or send a written request.  It may take a few months to see results but reducing tons of annual unwanted mail is worth the wait!

Happy Holidays to All. 

Carlotta Lane is a member of Millburn's Environmental Commission (MEC), an all volunteer commission appointed by the Township Committee to help the town identify and protect natural resources and promote sustainable practices and land use in the community.  The MEC meets at Town hall at 7:30 pm on the first Monday of the month and welcomes active involvement from the community.  To find out more about the MEC, or to “Ask Your Environmental Commission” a question to be answered next month, please visit us on the Millburn website or email us at millburnec@yahoo.com

